

Colorado Advisory Council for Persons with Disabilities

Meeting Minutes

Tuesday February 9, 2016

1. Welcome and introductions – Public Welcome

Present: Chris, Bob, Greg, Brian, Pat, Gina, Julia, Kathy, John, Mindy,

On Phone: Jane, Denise, Joanne, Amy

Excused: Monica; Steve A, Nancy, Steve W, Cindy

Unexcused: Jim, Joe

2. Public Testimony

3. Business – Public Welcome

- Approval of Meeting Minutes from November and December
- Treasurer's Report
 - Draft of New Form
- Open Reports:
 - Executive Team Report
- Gina~ Steve Allen resigned on February 8, 2015; council will need a new treasurer
 - Logo and GSSW Update – Jane Boone
- Jane ~ GSSW: emails sent about options, but hasn't heard anything back yet. Logo: She was confused on what the ultimate decision on images was. Gina clarified that we just need the mock ups with the requested changes. Pat asked if she has a good logo for a service dog. Discussion about the symbols council wants to use. Greg is sending the ASHA logo to be revised and also the idea about reversing the colors (blue & white).
 - Annual Report
- Julia~ Annual Report: Looking for July2014-June2015. Needs something short from LPAG, Gina sad the put in a short and to the point sentence.
 - Parking
- Chris~ LPAG met, Gina chaired the meeting. Decision not to go forward with anything per request by the Governor.
- Billy Goat ~ ultimate decision = same message for men and women. Call to action for next month; Gina said that Lorie can add a subdomain or a new page on Facebook.
- Outreach ongoing to multiple hospitals, we need to have written protocol for using signs. Gina has that Chris will write down the basic protocols and send them to Pat to add who to contact for placement.
- Chris reached out to CU board of regents about the construction dumpster that is blocking accessible parking. He suggested a more positive support such as adding the "think of me" signs & white paper dissemination.
- Colorado Springs Subcommittee~ Billy not present at last four meetings and has not contacted the council. Gina is going to check in with him and see if he is still interested.
- Amelie~ Thank you and we don't need their services right now.

- 360 Funding was only authorized in the past week, they will present in March.
- Chris~ we parking was asked about a possible “app” that would assist with reporting accessible parking violations; decision by subcommittee was that we are not interested in that right now.

4. Public Testimony

5. Guests:

6. Legislative and Policy Committees

- Julia~ 22 Bills for council to start looking at
- Senate Bills considered by Council:
 - SB19 ~ Yes
 - SB25 ~ Monitor
 - SB26 ~ Yes
 - SB38 ~ Yes
 - SB77 ~ Support
- House Bills considered by council:
 - HB1009 ~ Yes
 - HB1037 ~ Monitor
 - HB1062 ~ Monitor
 - HB1063 ~ Support
 - HB1065 ~ Support
 - HB1075 ~ Support
 - HB1097 ~ Support
 - HB1101 ~ Monitor
 - HB1103 ~ Support
 - HB1112 ~ Oppose
 - HB1134 ~ Support
 - HB1143 ~ Monitor
 - HB1195 ~ Support
 - HB1201 ~ Monitor

7. Voting Member Open Forum

- Bob~ senior lobby day, March 30, 2016. Old Supreme Court room, 250-300 people attend, including senior organizations, seniors and legislators. Cost of having a table is \$200.00 but Bob is asking for a deal. It would be good exposure for the council. Bob made a motion for an approval of \$300.00 out of council funds, no opposition so approved.

- Pat asked who is going to staff the table and make sure there is enough stuff ; decision that during the March meeting council will make a list of what needs to be taken and also who can staff the table.
- Denice~ asked about attending the ADA conference but doesn't know #'s to ask for. Julia suggested she come up with #'s for Mileage, Rooms & meals.
- Business cards for the council are available on line and can be printed on your own.
- ADA Conference~ June 19-22. Room Monitor volunteers: Gina, Kathy, Pat, Denice, Julia, and Gary Montrose (Pat~ would like to propose that we include Gary Montrose as a room monitor; Gina replied that it wasn't a problem). Booth Monitor volunteers: Chris & Joe.

8. Public Testimony

9. Adjourn

If accommodations are required, please notify Julia Beems ***at least one week prior*** to the meeting date. Reach out to Julia at (303) 215-1284 or Julia.Beems@ucdenver.edu.

Next Meeting – March 8 , 2016 - The Arc – Jefferson, Clear Creek & Gilpin Counties, 13949 West Colfax Ave, Denver West Building 1, Suite 150, Lakewood, CO 80401

Parking will meet from 10:30 – 11:45 – Arc Denver West Location just prior to this meeting New Member Orientation held 10 to 10:30 prior to any regular meeting *as needed by new member appointments*